NLSC GENERAL MEETING MINUTES January 24, 2022, Lindy's Hide-Away

Call to order: By President Reg Videgar at 6:38 P.M.

Secretary Report: John and Nancy Zabel

The secretaries meeting minutes report is posted on the website for members and not read at the General Meetings. Two Thank You notes were read, one from Three Lakes Trails for our Chili entry to their Chili Cook-Off and one from Thunder Bay Resort for visiting them on Mark's Friday Group Ride.

Treasure Report: Dave Wheeler

Presented and read the November and December reports. Club has an ending Balance of \$23,775.62. Received a check from Bonnie Lamb totaling \$800.00 from two basket raffles. John Zabel presented \$35.00 donation from Bauer's Dam and stated that they would like to be a commercial sponsor and on the map for 2023. Bonnie Z. from Trails will work on the map

Membership report: Reg Videgar gave report in Karen Videgar's absence. 485 members, up from 473. 152 are 3 Lake Members

Bonnie Z. discussed with the group about the GPS Trails App on the Web. So, in real time you can see groomed trails anywhere.

Publicity/Newsletter: Reg Videgar talked about the Military Ride which had 102 Veterans present. Groomer present. Flags displayed. NLSC donated \$200.00. Looking for names of all Veterans in NLSC.

Old Business & Committee News:

Three Lakes -- Brule River Trails News: Scott Swenson absent. Reg discussed trails that he had been riding have been awesome.

Badger State Games, Jan 14. The Torch Ride contingency handed off the torch to Kallie Volk at the Oneida Village site. Photos were taken and can be viewed on a number of social media sites including AWSC, Three Lakes Trails and NLSC. The Vilas County News Review also published many pictures including of our Ice Queen presenting awards at the WCDC.

Wisconsin Military Ride, Jan.17, 2022. Eric Wick had planned on leading one of the rides but fell sick on the day of.

KAOS: Kylee Swenson was absent, no report.

Groom to Ride Fundraiser: Reg V. reported sign up still needed. Going well. \$6400.00 now in sales.

Raffle Fundraiser: Sue Frank going well

Clothing Fundraiser: Jim Nykolayko continues to sell clothing

Weenie Roast: John Zabel reported that it will take place at Spirit View in February. They will not be open. Porta potty to be checked into. Ice Queen and Groomer should be there also.

Spaghetti & Meatball Dinner: Reg reported sign up being passed for help and deserts. Date is Feb. 6. 4-8 pm. 50/50 tickets will be sold and hoping to have Three Lakes Ice Queen present.

Planned Events:

Overnight Ride: Dave Wheeler reported 27 rooms have been reserved for our overnight ride to Mercer, WI, February 8-11, 2022. For those wishing to ride one of the planned long rides into Michigan, you will need a Michigan Trail Pass. \$52.00. A welcome gathering will take place Tuesday, 2/8/2022

Weekly Rides: Dave Wheeler announced group rides going well. Going to go to Planetarium lead by Eric Wick in February. TBA.

New Business:

By-Laws: The proposed Bylaw changes were available on the website for members to review. John Zabel motioned to approve. Pete Gramoll 2nd. Passed.

Dave Wheeler recommended to donate \$12,000.00 to Trails. Sue Frank made motion and 2nd. by Charlie Brady. Passed. NLSC discussed donation of \$12,000.00 to Trails for a new Drag. This would be a matching donation from the Zent Family. They want to buy a new one at a groomer show. This was discussed, no motion was made other than the above to donation \$12,000 to give to Three Lakes Trails.

Discussed if a nominating committee was need for the election of Treasurer, and Vice President. Reg asked for volunteers to be on nominating committee. No response.

Reg asked if any interest in activities for off season. No response.

Reg asked if anyone was interested in a Dinner Ride somewhere yet this season. Sue Frank thought it was a good idea and will entertain this for some time after the overnight ride.

Meeting adjourned at 8:00 P.M.

After the meeting had the 50/50. Sherry from Lindy's won and bought a round of drinks for members

Next meeting will be February 28, 2022, at Headwaters in Hiles at 6:30 pm.

Respectfully Submitted:

John and Nancy Zabel Co - Secretary